
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
August 5, 2021 

To Vector Shippers: 
 
A full pipeline cutout of the 42-inch diameter Vector mainline is required for construction of 
system enhancement facilities.  Vector is installing pig launcher and receiver traps at its Athens 
Compressor station in Calhoun County, Michigan.  These facilities will streamline future 
cleaning and inline inspection by dividing the longest segment of the pipeline into two smaller 
segments.  
 
Pipeline Cutout (Milepost 168.9) 
 
Current Schedule: Tuesday, September 28 – Saturday, October 2, 2021  

 
Impacted Segment: Vector mainline at the Athens, Michigan compressor station.  

Nominations that require transport through the station will be impacted 
(applies to both westbound and eastbound flows).  All receipt and delivery 
points are available throughout this outage and Vector encourages 
shippers to utilize secondary paths that avoid flow through Athens Station 
at milepost 168.9. 

 
This outage may impact Vector’s firm service contracts and Demand Charge Credit 
mechanisms under Vector’s FERC (GT&C Section 41) and NEB (GT&C Section 34) Gas Tariffs 
will apply. 
 
Any inquiries or concerns should be directed to the following Marketing contacts: 
 

Matt Malinowski – Director, Market Development 
(734) 276-6189 
 
Dennis Scheibe – Manager, Transportation Services 
(734) 210-8481 

 
Vector looks forward to completing this work in a timely manner.  Thank you for your 
understanding and for dealing with any inconvenience this may cause. 
 
If you have any questions or would like the latest update, please contact your Vector 
representative or monitor Vector’s web site www.vector-pipeline.com under “Informational 
Postings” for any revisions to our outage schedules.  
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